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How do Architects find the basis to express their 
Architecture? 

STYLE 

The object of nature is man, the object of man is style. 

( D e S t i j l ) 

THESIS 



Early 1970's "High Tech" was often used 
as a term of abuse by Architects who had 
taken up the fashionable cause of 
" al terna-t i VB technology". 

High Tech in Architecture means 
something different than in Industry. In 
industry it means electronics, 
computers, silicon chips, robots, and 
the like: in Architecture it now means a 
particular style of building.l 

As soon as the word "style" is used 
another objection arises. Most 
Architects don't care for the word, the 
British Architects even more so. 

So what does High Tech mean? 

Fcr now one can say that its 
characteristic materials are metal and 
glass, that it purports to adhere to a 
strict code of honesty of expression, 
that it usually embodies ideas about 
industrial production, that it uses 
industries other than the building 
industry as sources both of technology 
and imagery, and that it puts a high 
priority on flexibility of use. 

It could, alternatively, be defined in 
purely personal and historical terms, a 
"Movement." And it is, in a sense, a 
movement. It holds no conferences and 
issues no manifestos. A 

A ̂ ^ 



The High Tech Architect sees 
architecture as a branch of industrial 
technology. He claims no social or 
artistic privileges. He wishes his 
buildings to be Judged the same criteria 
of performance as any of the other tools 
of everyday life. He wants them to be 
functional and efficient, not artistic 
or symbolic. 

There is an ambiguity here. 
Architecture, it seems, can never be 
purely functional, no matter how hard it 
tries. The typical High Tech building 
symbolizes and represents technology 
rather than simply using it in the most 
efficient way possible. It may be 
cheaper and quicker to build a load-
bearing brick wall, but the High Tech 
architect wi 11 always prefer the steel 
frame and the lightweight metal panel 
because this is a technique more in tune 
with the spirit of the age. He is 
committed to the idea that building must 
eventually catch up with the rest of 
technology, and he is determined to 
"drag building into the twentieth 
century" 
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The motifs of High Tech: 
exposed steel structure 
%'isible air conditioning ducts 
plug-in service pods 
etc. 

These elements are almost never the most 
economical solutions. There is nearly 
always a cheaper more practical 
solution, but this is architecture not 
eng ineering. 

High Tech Architecture is not purely 
functional, but neither is it purely 
representational. It is an article of 
the High Tech faith that there must be a 
functional justification for every 
design decision. 

Looking at High Tech Architecture, as a 
machine. 

It is a source of technology and of 
imagery. Characteristics of High Tech 
architecture are images of machine. 
Machines are usually mass produced, 
either mobile or portable, and made of 
synthetic raaterials such as metal, 
glass, and plastic. High Tech buildings 
are not mobile or portable, however the 
buildings image would project this sense 
of feeling. 

High Tech architects want to bring 
buildings back to earth, not by . 
returning to traditional building \ ^ 
technology. but by creating an >^ >-
architecture that looks mass-produced / /^ 



The two most distinguishing features of 
High Tech architecture, are exposed 
services, and exposed structure. However 
these are not the only elements of High 
Tech. In fact this is one of the most 
important stylistic differences between 
the two leaders of British High Tech, 
Norman Foster and Richard Rogers. Rogers 
loves to drape his buildings, even if it 
raeans that every one has to be 
separately isolated, protected frora the 
eleraents, and made accessible for 
maintenance. There is a functional 
justification, of course, but Rogers 
also frankly admits that the picturesque 
effect, the play of light and shade, is 
equally important. Foster, on the other 
hand, almost never exposes service 
ducts, and certainly not the outside of 
the building. He prefers to tuck them 
away behind suspended ceilings, raised 
floors, and diaphanous screens. Rogers 
loves the bristling, visceral 
composition; Foster loves the slick, 
clean sk in. 
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The various elements of a High Tech 
building, the muscular steel structure, 
the smooth, impervious skin, the 
deliberately exposed pipes and air 
ducts, are often powerfully expressive 
of their technical function, but the 
forra of the complete building is often 
remarkably inexpressive of its intended 
use. The moulding of space, whether to 
suit particular patterns of use or 
simply for visual effect, has never been 
an issue in High Tech architecture. 

The issue of space has been replaced in 
High Tech architecture by the more 
technical issue of flexibility. The idea 
is summed up by the word "omniplatz". 
What we are providing, is not an 
enclosure a room or hall or a spatial 
sequence but a serviced zone. It might 
be internal or external. The possible 
uses of this zone are maximized by 
providing facilities of various kinds-
air, heat, light, power, and something 
to fix partitions to on regular grid.3 
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structural frames 
demountable. The 
plan, becomes an 
can accommodate a 

There is nothing exclusively High Tech 
about the Omniplatz idea. However the 
High Tech philosophy takes flexibility a 
stage further- It introduces the idea 
that not just partitions but also more 
permanent elements, such as external 
walls, roofs, and 
should also be 
elevation like the 
abstract grid that 
number of different functions. When the 
function of the space changes, the 
conf igurat ion of the external wal 1 can 
respond accordingly. 

It is less common for structural 
eleraents such as frames, floors or roofs 
to be raade demountable in any practical 
sense- However the idea is often implied 
in the form of the buildings. Once the 
principle of general demountabiIity has 
been established, the building becomes 
not a single artifact, which will one 
day wear out or outlive its usefulness, 
but a collection of life expectancies.4 
This is the theory behind the High Tech 
habit of hanging mechanical equipment 
and services on the outside of the 
building instead of burying them in the 
core or basement. 
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There is one High Tech device that 
combines the various preoccupations with 
flexibility,demountabi1ity, renewabiIity 
and raass production. This is the Plug In 
Pod. (Japanese Metabolists, Kisho 
Kurokawa) The main reason for the plug 
in pod system, is that it enables 
complicated and highly finished parts of 
the building to be produced off site and 
shipped in, complete, fitted and tested. 
This technique speeds up work on site. 
It improves the quality of the product 
since it is being constructed in 
controlled workshop environment. Since 
mechanical plant, pipework and ductwork 
are being installed at ground level on a 
production line with access al I around, 
it can be arranged much more compactly. 

^ 
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HIGH TECH T Y P E O L O G Y : 

High Tech is commonly ass ciated with a 
rather narrow range of building types. 
The typical building is a factory. High 
Tech , has become a sort of vernacular 
for factory building. The factory type, 
defined as a long span structure with a 
simple skin enclosing an 
undifferentiated space, has been adapted 
intc other functions, such as 
supermarkets, leisure centers and art 
galleries. These to resemble factories 
in their basic form. Offices too, are 
likely to be housed in High Tech sheds. 
As for housing the influence of High 
Tech has been weakest. 

If High Tech is biased toward certain 
building types, it is also biased toward 
certain types of clients. By 
transforming the imagery of 
manufacturing industry into 
architectural style, High Tech 
reinforces industrial capitalalism's 
claim to be working for general good. 

~ 
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A STRUCTURAL EXPRESSION OF SPACE 

To design a structural space which would 
be very flexible to either contain an 
OfficB Building, a Retail Complex, or a 
Housing Facility. 

This structures flexibility would be an 
exploration of different space analysis 
and circulation paths, be it vertical or 
horizontal. 

There would be permanent fixtures within 
the structure, which wi 1 1 need to be 
explored and examined. These fixtures 
would need to be considered in each of 
the design ideas of the structure. 

Mechanical structure and activities 
would also be a permanent fixture within 
this building. An expression of the 
mechanical hardware would be a high 
consideration of the structure, it would 
be a major consideration of the design. 

In this design the idea of being a giant 
warehousB to stick these facilities in, 
would basically be the idea to try to 
stay away from. This structure would 
need to be one to overcorae the idea of 
just an opBn area, but one which could 
almost fit any where and be aesthically 
pleasing and also, functional. 

Within this project the "High Tech'' 
style would be incorporated into the 
des ign. 

PROJECT 
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H I G H T E C H IN T H E C I T Y 

With the factory as a building type has 
important implications for its 
relationship with the city. An urban 
context wi 11 have a profound effect on 
High Tech design. Urbanistic concerns, 
like the manipulation of space, are not 
a major element in the High Tech 
philosophy- For the High Tech architect, 
space is an abstract entity that is 
devoid of specific qualities until it is 
inhabited and adapted by its users. 
However for the urbanist, or 
contextualist, space is necessarily 
specific because it is defined by its 
relationship to the context of the city, 
Freestanding buildings on green field 
sites, which do not have to adapt to 
their context are more characteristic of 
the High Tech style. 



There is another reason why urbanism is 
not a major element of the High Tech 
philosophy, and that is its lack of 
relationship with the past. High Tech is 
a forward looking, optimistic 
architecture that believes in progress 
through industrial technology. It 
believes in invention rather than 
permanent institutions, and in the 
ability to control the environraent 
rather than adapting to it. If the city 
is the embodiment of tradition, 
permanence, continuity, and history then 
High Tech is an anti-urban style. High 
Tech buildings imply a revolutionary, 
rather than a traditional, view of the 
city. If a complete High Tech city were 
ever tc be built it would be an abstract 
fully serviced matrix of megastructure, 
flexible and demountable, like the 
utopian urban visions of the 1960's 
Peter Cooks's Plug-in City (i11.HT 1), 
Yona Friedman's "Ville Spatiale" (i1I.HT 
2), or the indeterminate city structures 
envisaged by the Japanese Metabolists. 
In these theoretical projects, as in 
their built High Tech counterparts, 
structure, access, services, and 
equipnjent are more important than space 
and place, whether internal or external, 
private or public. 

A 
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OFFICE C O N T E X T 
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CONTEXT 

Being an office building or complex, 
urban fit would be appropriate. A 
setting within an office park could 
isolate the complex, or building to 
create a context of its own. 

21 
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BUILDING HEIGHTS 

Corafort for the user and pedestrian 
circulation makes office work and office 
access more efficient. 

Therefore 

A maxiraum of three stories should be 
considered. Vertical circulation could 
bs siraplified with escalators and 
sraaller elevators. This would also 
increase user circulation and make the 
entire space most efficient. 

21 
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APPROACH 

Office approaches should be easily 
accessible from parking and other 
adjacent buildings. Also a celebrated or 
pleasant arrival would be appropriate. 

Therefore: 

A protected pathway frora parking should 
be provided to comfort the user. Plazas 
and decorated pathways could be added to 
buffer the transition from the "busy" to 
the entrance of the building. 

X 
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ENTRANCE 

The user needs direction, a feeling of 
comfort and lack of building dominance, 
once entry is done. 

Therefore 

Simple direct space clarification should 
be applied. Buffer the vast open lobby 
spaces with interior landscape, and 
lobby furniture. Easy graphic Directions 
for office spaces need be easily viewed. 

'7-Z s 



RETAIL C O N T E X T 
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CONTEXT 

Eeing a retail structure, public access 
need be considered. 

Therefore 

Placing the structure 
residential area would 
convenient public access. 
also allow for walking 
access eas ily. 

within a 
allow for 
This could 

shoppers to 
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APPROACH 

Retail approach should be as close as 
possible, not only for entry, but for 
easily access after shopping is 
completed. 

Therefore 

A covered parking area or multi story-
parking area for less pedBstrian travBl 
should be considsrBd with the parking 
structure incorporated within the design 
not only weather protection is providsd 
but shopping to auto áccess is made 
eas ier -

2 X 
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ENTRANCE 

For pedestrians there needs to be 
raultiple access to the building. 

Therefore 

Entrances would be placed on all sides 
of the building for accessibi1ity. The 
entrances would be highly expressed to 
give clear definition of entry space. 
Once entry is achieved, The actual 
shopping experiencB can be encountsrBd. 

z ^ 



RESiDFNTIAL CONTEXT 
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RESIDENTIAL 

Response To Context 

The total building and individual units 
should be responsive to the scale, light 
and views of the other units and the 
surrounding areas. Creating a pleasant 
and attractive living environraent is 
important to all user groups. 

A 
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People tend to utilize sunny spaces more 
often. 

Therefcre: 
Due to interior priorities and 
activities for light and heat, rooras and 
windcws should be placed on the south, 
southwest, or southeast walls for 
optiraal usage. 

21 
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Since the north side of the building is 
coolest and darkest. 

Therefore: 
The most amount of light should be 
allowed in. 
The buildings north side need be 
protected from the north winds. 
Double loaded corridors should not be 
located on a north south orientation. 

Ipii 

oplimum i.l I 

l i 

OptlTium 1 I 3 
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Building shape and orientation should 
rainiraize heating and cooling 
requirements. 

Therefors: 
East west exposed sides need to be 
protected with foliage. 
Provide protected entrances into 
transitional spacss to minimize heat 
gain and loss. Window overhangs can be 
used to allow maximura solar gain in 
winter and minimum in the summer-

A-17 
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ENTRANCE 

This is a transitional public and semi-
public space. 

Therefore: 
Being a space to prepare the user for 
the expression of the living space. 

21 
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SITE 

With this structure being a generic 
project, it is proposed that it could 
actually be constructed on any proposed 
site. Ths project would be designed 
versatile enough to adapt to the site, 
or within the context to which the 
project is proposed. The building would 
be or create its own context. 

SITE 
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ACTIVITIES 

Residential, their guest and visitors. 

Office tenants, their guest and 
vis itors. 

Retail shop, workers and consuraers. 

ACTIVITIES ANALYSIS 
30 



Being the most limited function, the 
residsntial base plan would be the 
controlling plan for the generic 
structure. It would bs the determinant 
for the Eize and form of the actual 
structure. 

The envelope of the structure would stay 
the same throughout the structure for 
each function. Placeraent of windows and 
doors and other openings would be the 
only differentiating elements of the 
skin. 

Each functions interior would have its 
own floor plans and relationships of 
spaces, however all plans would be 
liraited to the fixed square footage 
chosen. To give each function its 
uniqueness atriums high ceilings, e t c , 
would be allowed. However the overall 
height of the structure wi 11 be limited 
to five floors with parking included. 



OFFICE 
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Wi11 have a wide variety in the size and 
type of tenants. The focus wi 11 be on 
the circulation to the office areas and 
an open office plan which is flBxible 
enough to accommodate the different 
office needs. 

Rigid 
Zone Formaiion 
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EXTERNAL CIRCULATION 

Site entry, auto transit systera, 
walking, must locate parking area and 
buiIding entry. 
Locating destination in building. 

.\chieving 
elevators, 

dest inat ion. stairs. 
etc. 

"7 
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INTERNAL OFFICE FUNCTIONS 

General activities 

Public/Semi-public 
Reception first office impression to 
visitors must be pleasant and 
comfort atle 
Lounge activities eating, drinking, 
relaxing, small breaks from work. 
Different atraosphere from work area, 
outside view. 

Semi-privats/Private 

Conference, interview, records 
discussion presentation, various numbers 
of participants. 
Transactions/record keeping 
Product ion/Reproduction 
Comraunication-written, phone, computer, 
graphics. 
Bookkeepi ng 
Storage 
Security 

21 
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HISTORY: 

Began as smal1 groups of persons 
gathered in one location to perform 
various task. 

Typical: 
A three person office 

the owner 
the sscretary 
the bookkeeper 

As an industrialization spread, the 
office reflected the rapid growth of 
business, increasing both in terms of 
staff and administration. 

One of the first large office plans was 
the bullpen. The staff workplaces were 
arranged in rigid grids of desk and 
aisles in open areas. The executives 
occupied the periraeter space in 
enclosed, windowed offices. 

The single office plan maintained the 
same segregation of executives in 
closed, windowed offices, but placed 
staff members in several person enclosed 
spaces instead of in a bullpen 
arrangement. 

The bullpen and single office layouts 
were widely used until about twenty-five 
years ago, when the executive core plan 
developed. In this layout, the staff 
members remained in a bullpen 
arrangement, but were moved to the 
perimeter of the office. The executives 
were located in the corner of the space 
and were still provided with enclosed, 
individual offices. 

-J-^ 3 5 



The most recent change in office 1ayout 
has been the open office. This plan can 
be open throughout the floor or in 
combination with closed offices. 

Partitioning, the most distinguishing 
element between ths opsn office, and the 
closed office. In the closed office 
arrangement, partitions dividing the 
workplaces are interior walls which 
extend from floor to ceiling. In the 
open office, partitions, generally in 
the form of visual/ acoustical screens, 
do not extend to the ceiling. The 
screens are rarely above five feet tall 
and possibly not being flush with the 
floor-

Office design is not merely an 
arrangement of products, it is itself a 
product. Solutions for almost any office 
planning and design are varied and many. 
The final solutions are selected from 
alternate solutions, al 1 of which meet 
the needs and organizations of the user. 

These solutions are based on lifecycle 
costs, aesthetics, and any functional 
advantages one alternative may have on 
one another. The end product is a whole 
whose parts, as the office itself, are 
mutually dependent and interactive. 

Axonometric 
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Lighting, acoustics, and HVAC are 
frequently the most critical 
technological systems involved in office 
planning and dssign, and can be complex 
in terms of their integration. These are 
the disciplines whose technologies often 
must be highly integrated because they 
are so mutually effective. 

Today's cffice is a complex and variable 
environment. It is constantly in a state 
of flux, growing in one area, cutting 
back in another, reallocating and 
redefining tasks and procedures. 
Planning is the link between technology 
and the design of a successful office 
environment. Traditonal ly, office 
planning has addressed environment and 
equipment, with some attention to people 
relaticnships and little to products and 
procedures. A pleasant environment, 
However, wi 11 not increase user 
efficiency and productivity. User needs 
are the sole subject of design. 
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Open office layout considerations: 

Al1 work places must be easily 
rearrangeable to accommodate the 
formation of new work groups, and the 
relccation and addition of users. 

Al 1 work groups raust be idsntifiable as 
groups. 

All type A and B workplaces must have 
confidential speech privacy. 

.*.! 1 type C,D, and E workplaces must have 
at least normal speech privacy. 

All type F.G,H, and I workplaces require 
only rainimal speech privacy. 

Acoustical systems must bs able to 
accommodate user rearrangement and 
different densities of users over time. 

All workplaces must be provided with 
lighting for conventional reading and 
writing tasks. 

Each item ot fumnure is slructurBl/y inde-
pendent and has only one function. 

2L 
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.̂ 11 type B workplacBs must have lighting 
controllabls for usage of audiovisual 
equipment. 

Al I type F,G and H workplaces must be 
provided with lighting for machine 
ccmmunication tasks. 

Lighting throughout the space must be 
able to accommodate the rearrangsmsnt 
and addition of ussrs. 

AIl storage areas in each workplace must 
be within the user's reach when he or 
she is seated at the desk. 

All work surfaces must be nonreflective. 

The fire safety system must bs able to 
accommodate different densities and 
locations of users over tirae. 

Power and signal must be rearrangeable 
to accommodate users in different 
locations and in different densities 
over time-

HVAC must be able to accomraodate users 
in different locations and in different 
densities over tirae. 

A 
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Furniture selection for the open-plan 
Freestand i ng 
Semi-fresstand ing 
Interlocking or Panel-hung 

Uninterrupted squarish space 
configurations are ideal for open-plan 
layouts in that they 1) relats mors 
closely to optimum individual and group 
relationship requirsmsnts and 2) provids 
maximum rearrangeraent flexibi1ity.5 

}/> ;' For closed lavoul, 
'. '''í'i of open layout wilh 
í 1,'"!; freesianding (urniture 
\ Av. • 
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Considerations of how major circulation 
wi11 enter the given work group's area, 
and how in-group, or minor, circulation 
may be routed. 

Access to one user's workplace should 
nsvsr intsrfere with anothers workplace 

No workplace should be entered from the 
rear, i.e. the user should face toward, 
not away from the workplace entry. 

Both minor and raajor circulation routes 
should be as short as possible 

The layout should assure the creation of 
a subjective space for each work group. 
Each group should carry a certain 
identity which allows its membsrs to 
rslate strongly to the group as a whole. 
Subjective space may be reinforced 
through the use of color and graphics. 

0 1 

For open layoul wtlh 
panel-hung system furniiure 

21 
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COLOR AND GR.\PHICS 

Color affects people physiologically. 
Colors for open-office spaces should bs 
selected with particular care becauss 
they affect everyone within the 
crganization. Special attention should 
be given to color schemes for work 
groups and to balancing thess schsmss 
within and bstween groups. In addition, 
in the open-office, color can be a 
pcwerful shaper of the character, mood, 
iraage, and even of the apparsnt logic or 
illogic of the space. It can cause the 
office to seera dull or lively, 
depressing or chesrful, chaotic or 
ordsrly. and can, to a csrtain extent, 
influence user perception of the size 
and shape of the space. 

Graphics within the office, should not 
be approached merely as decoration, 
though all graphics should, of course, 
be attractive. In general, graphics 
should serve one or more of the 
following purposes, to inform, to 
identify, or to direct. In this way they 
become functioning parts of the office. 
Graphics might identify areas and 
activities of the organization's various 
work groups. Graphics can also be 
coordinated with color so that the 
graphics directing. In addition, 
graphics work well as status identifers. 

7^ z: 2L 
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ACOUSTICS 

.\ttainment of speech privacy-Open Plan 

The open-plan office has become 
increasingly popular- New concepts in 
planning and design sometime create new 
problems for office planners. In this 
case, the problem concerns the 
difficulty of achieving acoustical 
privacy in an office space divided by 
low partitions rather than floor to 
ceiIing walIs. 

z Z 43 
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Since. in the open offics, work arsas 
ars not separated by floor to ceiling 
walls, occupants can be easily disturbed 
by intruding sounds, huraan mechanical, 
frora other parts of the office. The goal 
is to reduce the signal to noise ratio 
of office conversation to the point 
where the nesdsd level of privacy is 
assured without aborting understand-
ability.6 The tschniquss that wi11 
rsducs this ratio are as follows: 

Providing a ceiling systera that closely 
approaches an "open sky" acoustical 
condition. With an effective system, no 
sound should be rsflectsd. 

Providing barriers that wi 11 reduce the 
direct speech level into adjacent work 
stations. Barrier surfaces should be 
highly sound absorbent to avoid sound 
reflect ions. 

Minimizing sound reflections from 
vertical surfaces such as walls, 
windows, cabinets, and so forth. 

Providing carpstsd floors to minimize 
impact sounds. 

Providing a uniformed, controlled, 
background masking systems to reduce the 
signal to noise ratio. 

21 
A 
Z.44 



A-
Z 
X 





OFFICE SUMMARY 

The spaces in the office floors wi 11 be 
dstermined by the size and type of 
tenant firms. The two type of tenant 
floors are: 

Single Tenant Floor 
Large tenant with a raixture of periraeter 
offices, interior offices, pool space 
and generous corporate exscutive spaces. 

Multi Tenant Floor 
Several different 
floor-

lease sizes on one 

7 ^ 
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Maximum total square footage would be 
lOC.000. 

Office Bfficiency should te 8?": 
This ÍE measured as: 

B/A X 100 = % eff 
A= Gross square feet 
B= A - F 
F= Hum area of al 1 vertical 
psnstrations, s.g., stairs. elevators, 
mechanical chases. 

The offiCB space wi 11 be divided into 
five flccrs at 15,000 n.s.f. per floor. 

l flocrs at 15,000 n.s.f. each = 75,000 
n . s . f 

Net grcES ratio 75'': 
7!.nnn n.s.f./ - 75 g.s-f. 

>ffice gross sqft = 100,000 g.s.f. 

Office Gross Sq Ft = 100,000 
g.s.f 

Office Gross Sq Ft = $ 85.56 sq ft 
Total GroES Sq Ft Cost = $ 8,556,000 

Locality Adjustment: 

Miami Florida 88^ 
Phoenix Arizona 9 1>. 
Portland Orsgon 94.5'-. 
Washington D.C. 90.5"; 
Wichita Kansas 80.5^ 

$ 7,529,280 
$ 7,785,960 
$ 8,085,420 
$ 7,743,180 
$ 6,887,580 

X 
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PS Pe.PT. ST<?fi-CS 

BACKGROUND 

Shopping center comes from open markets 
which were used to provide a single 
place to sell goods. 
shopping centers were 
downtowns. This was 
consumer, He could do 
in one place. As the 
districts began to move 
boundaries of the city. 

In the beginning 
designed around 
easier for the 
al 1 his business 
city grew retail 

to the outer 

A FUNCTIONALLY WELL DESIGNED STORE. 

It is sheltered with an entrance which 
is used to display and advertise goods. 
It has a sales room for customer 
browsing. 
Has service for outgoing and incoming 
merchand i se. 
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CONCERNS 

Consumer fatigue is an important aspect. 
If consumer became tired retail 
suffered, eating, however increased. 
Eating is not the primary objective in 
shopping center survival. Therefore this 
needs to be a place where the consumer 
can express social interaction as well 
as buying power-
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OBJECTIVES 

To make a successful facility, the 
client would want to select reputable 
tenants and, to be involved with the 
surrounding environment. There needs to 
be enough variety in space quantity to 
encourage promising tenants. As for the 
consumsr the facility needs to offer a 
variety in shopping needs and also make 
the shopping experience pleasing. 

~7^ 
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ACTIVITY ANALYSIS 

Activities within the center can be the 
back-bone of the project. As far as the 
center itself, the most significant 
consideration in the center is the rest 
areas also play a big role in consumer 
comfort. However to much comfort cuts 
down on shopping tirae. 

Therefore: 
To cut down on monotony and fatigue 
varying heights, colors directions, 
etc. , Need to be used to alleviate the 
problem. 

The two most profitable activities that 
can be incorporated into center design 
is leisure and catering activities. 

Lsisure can: 
Attract potential shoppers and thereby 
stiraulate pedestrian flow. 
Encourage family participation in 
shopping experience. 
Provide interesting and entertaining 
activities that can take place after 
hours. 

Catering, is more a vital part to the 
centers success than is a complementary 
activity. It provides a pleasing break 
in what may be turning into a monotonous 
shopping experience 

T̂  
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CONSIDERATIONS IN DESIGN 

Administration 

InvolvB four to fivs employees- manager, 
assistant manager, two secretaries and 
possibly a receptionist. There duty is 
to see that the center is operated 
smoothly, they would oversee the leasing 
and special events. 

Custodi al 

Their responsibi1ity would be to 
maintain the portions of the center not 
occupied by paying tenants. 

Merchant 

The actual paying tenants, their 
obligation is to keep the consumers 
shopping, and passing throughout the 
space used to draw customer into center-

Consumer 

Need to make parking as convenient as 
possible. The mall itself needs to be as 
pleasing as possible. They pay the 
bills, Make the consumer as comfortabls 
as one can. 

Supplier 

Make access to merchant as easy as 
possible, convenient service roads and 
useable service docks. 

Mechanical 

The malI supplies the common area needs 
and each tenant is responsible for their 
own mechanical needs. 21 
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Overall the design should be one, with a 
series of empty shells of a variety in 
sizes that are to be finished by the 
individual tenants. The only exception 
to this is that certain areas of the 
mall should be designated for certain 
kinds of tenants. w. 
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Maximum square footage 100,000 

Department store being ths anchor 
Total sqft including circulation 45,000 

Parking allocation including circulation 
ir,O0C sqft 

Remaining 45 ,000 s q f t a l l o c a t e d for raal1 
s p a c e and o t h e r s p e c i a l i t y s h o p s . 
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Tctal gross squars footage 100,000 
Retail gross sq ft = $ 46.58/sq ft 
Total gross sq ft cost = $ 4,658,000 

Locali+y Adjustment: 

Miami Florida 8?% = $ 4,099,040 
Phoenix Arizona 91^ = $ 4,238,780 
Portland Oregon 34.S'<- $ 4,401,810 
Washington D.C. 90.5-;= $ 4,215,490 
'A'ichita Kansas 80.5*í $ 3,749,690 
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Young divorced 

Figure 5 

Expectations in Townhouse Living 

LIFE CYCLES 

Young families 
Young couples 

Young singles 

AMENITIES 

individual entrance 
entry impact 

individual entrance 
entry impact 

private courtyard or 
separate dining room 

private garage 
private courtyard or 

patio 

patio 

family room 
efficient kitchen 

living/dining room 
efficient kitchen 

individual entrance 
private garage 
private patio 

living/dining room 
efficient kitchen 

family room 
isolated master 
suite 

Empty Nesters formal entry 
large formal enter-
tainment space 

casual eating area 
large master suite 

maximum isolated 
master suite 

Move-down Family formal plan 
entry impact 
large living room 

large dining room 
ihformal eating 
master suite w/punch 

privacy between 
master bedroom 
& others 

den-adult retreat 
private garage 

Established Family entry impact 
large living room 
large dining room 

family room/kitchen 
luxury master suite 

isolated master 
suite 

private garage 

Source: "Who's Buying Townhouses and 
Why?" H use and Home, May 1977. 
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Resident activities 

Child supervision 
Security 
Livability 
Recreat ion 
Entrance 
Living space 
Cooking and Dining 
Bathing 
Sleeping 
Circulation 

~Æ 
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USER IDENTIFICATION 

Since cluster housing is always 
changing, the actual user identity is 
almost impcfssible to define. 

Therefore: 
Design a facility to try to meet the 
needs of the average tenant, however not 
to alienating the other renters. 

~7^ 
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CHILD SUPERVISION 

It is important to families with young 
chiIdren. 

Therefore: 
Provide immediate access to protected 
outdoor play areas with visual and audio 
contact from the intense of the house. 

21 
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SECURITY 

Important to all users for personal 
protection. 

Therefore: 
Minimize unseen, non-active spaces, and 
define public and private outdoor 
spaces. 
Provide well lit entrances, and in-house 
intercom to exterior gate systems. 
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LIVABILITY 

It is important to provide individual 
privacy access, and alternate views. 

Therefore: 
Need to zone activity areas, provide 
multiple orientations and easy 
automobile access. 
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Source: Robert w. Kennedy, The House and 
the Art of Its Design. p. 10 9. 

Activity Zones 
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RECREATION 

Is an area for personal relaxation. 

Therefore: 
Provide places for community gathering 
and social interrelation, and physical 
activities and interaction. 

21 
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Relationship Matrice 

^̂ iving room 
Foyer 

Dininq room 
Kitchen 

Bedroom #1 

Redroom #2 

^edroom *3 

Bathroom h 
Bath room #2 

Bath room #3 

Circulation 

Storaqe 
Utilities/laundry 

Terrace 
Main lobby 

Sales office 

Physical fitness fac . 

Restaurant 

Caterina/banquet fac. 

Garaqe 

Grounds upkeep 

Service and delivery 

Custodial space 

Service core 

Garbaqe Collection 
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LIVING SPACE 

Is a buffer between the homes' private 
space and outside public. It is a symbol 
of the home and wi 11 be the visitors 
initial impression 

Therefore: 
The space should impress and give the 
feeling of uniquensss. 

Æ 
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COOKING AND DINING 

Normally semi-private used by selected 
guest and a good communication area. 

Therefore: 
Access should be provided to living and 
private, and provide for flexibility and 
movement. 
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EATHING 

Strictly private with 
private adjacent space. 

a possible semi-

Therefore: 
Should have access to 
restroom facilities. Access 
spaces for bathing. 

living for 
to sleeping 
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SLEEPING 

This area is an expression of the user-
Very territorial, with limited 
comunication and intimate relations. 

Therefore: 
Separation between all zones need to be 
considered. Try to create the privacy as 
much as possible. 

21 
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CIRCULATION 

Should be a natural element in the flow 
of spaces and not considered an access 
link. 

Therefore: 
Siraplicity of transitions spaces should 
be considered, and avoid physical and 
psychological confusion. 

21 
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UNITS TYPES 

Single aspects apartments 

prevalent at nearly all densities. 
Usually only one open side. 
Bathroom and kitchen located on closed 
end. 
Depth is limited due to the limited 
source of natural light. 
Entry is from the exterior or through an 
internal corridor which generates a 
building 50-60 feet wide. 

Double aspect 90 degrees 

Unit raust be located on a building 
corner-
It has the least potential at higher 
densities. 

Double aspect opsn-ended 

It is prevalent at nearly all densities. 
Unit can orient to a public front and a 
private back. 
Unit can be quite narrow minimum 12 
f eet. 
It is the unit type most similar to the 
single family house. 
The core element in the middle creates a 
zoned dwelling used often in split 
levels with a skip-stop access in high 
rise building. 

X 
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RECOMMENDED ROOM ORIENTATIONS 

M Mí E 6e 6 -W ui t4n 

SPACE SUMMARY 

The responsive physical organization of 
spaces is a fundamental requirement for 
all successful housing facilities. This 
is dependent upon the needs of the user-
The spaces need to cater to these needs. 
Multiple individuals using a common 
space mandates a degree of flexibility 
in its interior and to a lesser degree 
its exterior spaces. A sense of identity 
can be achieved through architectural 
designs, landscaping, and the design of 
semi-private spaces. Depending on form, 
these spaces may be the center of semi-
private activities or a place to view 
public spaces. 
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S o u r c e : J o s e p h D e c h i a r a and Lee 
Koppelman, Man^ftl fií H o u s i n g / P l a n n i n g 
^p^ D e s i g n C r i t g r i f t . (New J e r s e y : 
P r e n t i c e H a l l , I n c , p. 2 6 1 . 
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Three distinct ueer groups will be 
considered within complex: the young 
single and or couples, the family with 
children and mature adults whose 
children are elsewhere. 
These groups have different priorities 
on design issues due to their behavior 
patterns. The complex wiI1 be responsive 
to the individual needs of these groups, 
and at the same time, be responsive to 
the owners" desire to maximize the 
number of units in the complex. 

Source: Robert W. Kennedy, The House and 
the Art of Its Desian. p. 112. 
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Maximum total square footage would be 
100,000 

20.000 sqft/floor for the total base 
pl an. 
3,000 sqft for circulation/floor 
17,000 sqft net/floor 

Maximura height 5 floors 
Maxiraura 11 units/floor 
Total 3 floors with units 

Shared floor with recreation and parking 

Recreation total of 7,000 sqft including 
circulat ion. 

Parking 10,000 sqft including traffic 
circulat ion. 
Auto capacity of 83 cars 
66 spacBS for tenants 
17 spaces for visitors 

Allocate the extra floor for possible 
conveniencB stores, delicatessens, donut 
shops, etc. The floor would be a mini 
mall type atmosphers. 

Ths rental spaces would be betwssn 2000 
and 3000 sqft/ shop. 

Maximum of 8 shops 
Maximum of 5 shops with interior 
1andscaping. 

21 
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Total gross Sq ft = 100,000 
Residential gross sq ft = $41.42/sq ft 
Tctal gross sq ft cost - $ 4.142,000 

Locality Adjustment: 

Miami Florida 88îí 
Phoenix Arizona 91^ 
Portland Oregon 94.£-í 
Washington D.C. 90.5?: 
Wichita Kansas 8 0.5*-. 

$ 3,644,950 
$ 3,769,220 
$ 3,914,190 
$ 3,748,510 
$ 3,334,310 
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The use of High Tech Architecture within 
the office building, Retail Market and 
the Residential Complex. 



Lloyd's of London 
Architects:Richard Rogers Partnership 
Completed 1986 

Lloyds of London is located in the heart 
of the city's financial district. 
The Rogers design team summarized the 
rsquirsmsnts of the Lloyd's programme as 
follows: 

To cater to the needs of the market into 
the twenty-first century. while 
retaining a single underwriting room up 
to three times the size of the existing 
Room; 

To provide space for ancillary 
activities and essential tenants; 

To maintain full continuity of trading 
with rainimum disturbance; '^' 

To facilitate the flexible expansion and 
contraction of the underwriting space in 
line with futurs market trends, while 
creating a commercially viable office 
development; 

To creats a building of quality that not 
only contributss to the environment of 
the City of London but also maintains 
Lloyd's position as the centre of the 
world's insurance; and 

To optimize the use of available land, 
allowing for a high degree of 
flexibility and choice of alternative 
usBS during dssign, construction, and 
occupation of the building. 
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Lloyds looks both inwards into its grsat 
atriura and outwards to six surrounding 
servant towers. These towers are 
intended to position the building in its ^ 
urban context and enrich the city , 
skyline. The architects maintain that 
the urban context was an important form 
generator- The servant towers stand 
outside the mass of the building, 
allowing the simpls rectangular plan to 
make good use of the irregular site and 
to create a controlled framework within^^i 
which the elevations can be changed in'^ J 
response to changing needs. 

Whersas the frams of ths building has a 
long life expectancy. the servant areas, 
filled with mechanical equipment, have a 
relativity short life. The equipment-
mechanical services, lifts, toilets, 
kitchens, fire stairs and lobbies, sit 
loosely in the tower framework and are 
easily accessible for maintenance or 
replacement. The articulated servant 
towers express the faster rate of change 
of these elements. They are Juxtaposed 
with the more permanent but equally 
legible "served" rectangle of the 
building. A strong tension is thus 
created between the dynamic parts and 
the permanent mass. Each technical 
component is separately expressed. 

7-
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The main volums of ths building as a 
ssries of 16 raetre-wide concentric 
galleries overlooking a central atrium. 
Each gallery can be used either as part 
of the underwriting Room or as office 
space. fixed obstructions such as 
toilets, stairs, entrances, lifts and 
columns are placed outside the main 
volume. The building is 12 storeys high 
on the north sids (opposite the P & 0 
and Commsrcial Union towers) and steps 
down to six storeys opposite the small-
scals buildings to ths south, creating 
terraces at various levels. 
A total of twelve external glazed lifts 
offer magnificsnt views across London. 
Al 1 vertical movement within the 
underwriting Room is by escalators at 
the southern end of the atrium. 

The floors are supported by reinforced 
concrete columns on a 35'x59' grid. 
Each floor, designed to meet servicings 
as well as structural requirements, 
consists of a 6' grid of 22"xl2" beams 
supported on post-tensioned pre-stressed 
inverted "U" beams that span between 
brackets. Ths connection between floor 
and brackets is made using a yoke that 
transfers vertical loads to elastomeric 
bearings and horizontal loads to steel 
dowels. Overall lateral stability is 
provided by six sets of diagonal braces. 
Precast concrete stub columns at the 
floor grid intersections support steel 
permanent formwork for the floor slab, 
which in turn supports a raised access 
floor- The permanent formwork also 
provides support for services and sound-
absortbent panels. 



The six satellite towers consist of a 
precast concrete frame of columns, 
beams, and slabs. Four of the six towers 
carry large plant rooms located above 
roof level. The service towers are clad 
in stainless steel sandwich panels with 
a one-hour fire rating. 
Main services run down the service 
towers and branch off horizontally at 
each level of the building. At the 
centre of each floor raodule of indirect 
lighting, sprinkler head, air 
conditioning terminal, smoke/heat sensor 
and acoustic treatment are integrated 
into a single element known as a rose. 

Davies, Colin, High Tech Architecture. 
Rizzoli, International, Inc. 1988.42-55 
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HongkongBank Headquarters, Hong Kong 
Architects: Foster Associates 
Completed 1986 

The headquarters of the HongkongBank is 
a 47 storey, 590' high building in the 
heart of Hongkong's rapidly growing 
business district. The site has been 
occupied by the Bank since the middle of 
the ninetssnth century. Its previous 
building, completed in 1935, was in its 
day, the tallest and most sophisticated 
building in Asia. The new building, like 
its predecessor, faces Statue Square, 
one of central Hong Kong's few remaining 
public opsn spacss. Flanksd on the sast 
sids by the old supreme Court Building 
and on the north side by the Star Ferry 
terminal and the harbour, the square 
provides the bank a dramatic setting. 
The building contains the main Hong Kong 
retail banking hall, administrative 
departments for local and worldwide 
operations, vaults, foreign exchange 
dsaling rooms, and a computer centre. It 
differs fundamentally from the 
convsntional concrete frame and glass 
curtain wall structures that have come 
to characterize Hong Kong and every 
other modsrn city in the developed 
world. Its plan, form, structure, 
materials, and method of construction 
are al I unique. 
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The building's overalI shape is not that 
of a simple rectangular or circular 
tower like most high-rise buildings. 
Instead, it has a more complex form, 
made up of three visually distinct bays. 
These bays rise to different heights to 
conform to the setback requirements of 
Hong Kong's building regulations, which 
are aimed at preventing the 
overshadowing of neighboring streets. 
The building is limited to 35 storeys on 
Des Voeux Road and 28 on Queen's Road, 
with only the central bay rising to the 
full 47 storeys. 
The main front and rear elevations are 
entirely glazed with floor to ceiling 
windows raaximizing the views to sea and 
up to The Peak. But the two narrower 
sides, where the servics runs and escape 
stairs have been concentrated, have a 
quite different, more deeply modelled 
profile. To the east, overlooking Bank 
Street, the building regulations have 
once again caused the building to step 
back as it rises. 

21 
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The three bays are suspended over a 
completely unobstructed plaza on the 
ground floor, which is an extension of 
Statue Square. It is open to pedsstrians 
24 hours a day, but retracting screens 
can provide protection in case of 
typhoons. Instead of a conventional 
front entrance, the banking hall is 
entered by one of a pair of escalators 
that rises from the middle of the plaza. 
Passer bys can look up into 10-fIoor-
high atrium through a glass 
"underbelly". Two arrays of mirrors, one 
fixed to the outside of the building, 
the other hanging in the top of the 
atrium, reflect sunlight down through 
the middle of the building to the plaza 
below. The outside "sunscoop" is 
raotorizsd and programmed by computer to 
track the changing elevation of the sun. 
Before the plaza there are four basement 
levels for more public banking 
facilities, vaults, and plant rooms. 
The complexity of the extsrior reflects 
the variety of the interior spaces. 
Apart from the galleried atrium, 
doubled-height spaces are distributed 
throughout the building. These are thers 
partly for structural reasons but also 
to accommodate semi-public and social 
functions, such as staff recrsation, 
executive dining, conference rooms, and 
VIP reception. Because of the different 
heights of the three bays, ths floor 
plan changes as the tower rises. Public 
areas are at the base while the smaller 
floors at the top of the building lend 
themselves more readily to executive 
functions. Conventional high-rise 
buildings rely heavily on lifts for 
circulation. _ 

•/ 85 
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But waiting for them can cause 
considerable irritation. Consequently, 
the express lifts in the HongkongBank 
serve only the five double-height 
floors; communication within the zones 
is by escalators. This requires fewer 
lifts and cuts downs waiting time. 
There is alsoi a greater feeling of 
integration and communication between 
floors. 
One of the most striking features of the 
building is its exposed steel structure 
divided into five vertical zones. Using 
a structural systera derived from bridge 
construction, each zone is made up of a 
stack of lightweight steel and concrete 
floors that are hung from exposed steel 
suspension trusses at the double-height 
floors. These are in turn supported by 
two rows of steel masts and are braced 
against wind forces by lateral cross-
bracing in each of the zones. Each of 
the masts is itself made up of four 
tubular columns, linked at every floor 
by rectangular Vierendeel steel 
sections. The steelwork was fabricated 
by the British Steel Corporation and 
shipped to Hong Kong in sections. The 
structural arrangement of the Bank does 
away with the need for a concrete 
central core. Instead, each floor is 
completely open between the two rows of 
masts. A clear span of over 108'is 
interrupted only by a single row of 
steel hangers. This degree of openness 
allows for maximum flexibility in the 
arrangement of the interior-
Prefabricated service modules and escape 
stairs, hung from the outer ends of the 
suspension trusses, balance the weight 
of the main floors. 
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Electrical and air conditioning 
distribution services are accommodated 
under a raised floor rather than above a 
suspended ceiling, where alteration 
would be more difficult. Outlsts for 
telephonss, computers, electricity 
cables,and air conditioning can be 
altered simply by relocating one of the 
lightweight, honeycorab, aluminium floor 
panels. Ths construction of thsss panels 
was borrowed from aircraft industry 
technology. External cladding is a 
specially developed aluminium system 
made by Cupples of St Louis, Missouri, 
and is finished in three shades of grey. 
The building was designed to be built as 
quickly as possible and to the highsst 
standards of quality. As much as 
possible of the building was 
prefabricated in factories in Europe, 
America, and Japan, and assembled on 
site. The on-floor services, for 
example,are contained in 139 
prefabricated modules that not only 
contain air conditioning and electrical 
plant but also toilsts. Thsss modulss 
wsrs fitted with everything, including 
mirrors and soap dishes, before they 
left the factory in Japan. 
The building was designsd to mset the 
exacting functional and technical 
demands of one of the world's leading 
financial institutions, well into the 
next century- Its architecture is meant 
to reflect the status of the Bank and 
its confidence in the future of Hong 
Kong as the world's third largest 
financial centre. 

Davies, Colin, High Tech Architecture. 
Rizzoli, International, Inc. 1988.68-85 
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Office Building for Digital at Aztec 
West, Bristol, Gloucester 
Architects:Nicholas Grimshaw & Partners 
Completed 1982 

The building contains 32,280 sq.ft. of 
office space on two floors. This is the 
first phase of a two-phase development 
that wi I 1 eventually double the 
accommodation and extend the building to 
forra a complete square with a central 
courtyard. 
The design incorporates serval special 
features to accommodate the rapidly 
changing requirements of the High Tech 
office user. 
The general arrangement 
servant spaces, with the 
the main volume, reduces 
much better net to gross 
gives natural ventilation 

of served and 
latter outside 
costs, gives a 
ratio (925:), 
to suit the 

function without comproraise, and leaves 
the raain area corapletely free and 
unobstructed. 
The structure is based on a 155sq.ft. 
raodule with colurans on a 24' grid and 
pairs of primary beams at first floor 
and roof level. This allows the 
structure to be extended in either 
direction without affecting the existing 
building. It also reduces ths dspth of 
structural elements and hence the height 
of the service zones. 
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The main building envelope is clad 
entirely in double glazed rairrored units 
with relocatable operable windows. Half 
of the skin has opaque insulation panels 
zipped to the inside of the cladding 
grid, which allows instant relocation of 
window and wal I without affecting 
weather tightness. 
Power and telecommunication distribution 
is by fully accessible floor lines on a 
8' grid. 

Heating and ventilation are based on a 
ceiling void/plenum systera with 
secondary fans raounted in 
interchangeable ceiling tiles to pull 
warra air down where necessary. 
Lighting is by mobile, high-efficiency, 
floor-standing uplights to give variable 
lighting conditions when and where 
required without affecting the ceiling 
Iayout. 

Davies, Colin, High Tech Architecture, 
Rizzoli, International, Inc. 1988.86-87 
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Enclosure of Shopping Centre, Basildon, 
Essex 
Architects; Michael Hopkins and Partners 
Project Design Completed 1987 

The programme was to design an enclosure 
for the Town Square shopping centre to 
enable it to compete with other nearby 
retail developments. The intention was 
to provide the protsction from the 
weather, to improve the environment by 
upgrading finishes and to reinforce the 
Town Square as the focus for surrounding 
communit ies. 
The enclosure has a 100,000 sq.ft. roof 
of transparent Teflon membrane suspended 
and tensioned by a centrally supported, 
light steel structure.The membrane 
oversails and is sealed against the 
buildings. It has good fire retarding, 
light transmission, and thermal 
properties, and it allows plant growth 
below. The project is financed by the 
provision of 70,000 sq.ft. of new retail 
floor area on two levels in the centre 
of the square. The existing shops 
remained open during construction. 
A satisfactory passive-thermal 
performance is achieved with 
temperatures 5 to 6 degrees warraer than 
outside in winter. Natural ventilation 
and fire ventilation are also achieved 
by passive means. Low-Ievel inlets are 
combined with linear sraoke louvres at 
the high points of the structural bays. 
There wi1I be additional attractions 
such as a chair-plane ride, luxuriant 
planting, and talking newspapers. 

Davies, Colin, High Tech Architecture. 
Rizzoli, International, Inc. 1988.106 21 
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Houses, Hollywood, California 
Architect: Helmut Schulitz 
Completed 1984 

Like the earlier house Schulitz designed 
for himself, these two houses offer 
spectacular views over downtown Los 
Angeles and the Pacific Ocean. Use of 
glass, however, was here restricted by 
energy conservation legislation. Since 
the views improve on the upper levels, 
the use of glass increases from bottom 
to top. The main external material is 
metal siding- steel on one house and 
natural aluminiura on the other-
Unlike the Schulitz House, these houses 
raake use of timbsr as both a structural 
and a lining material. Roof and floors 
are supported by proprietary composite 
steel and timber as trusses supporting 
plywood decking.There is, of course, a 
welI-established timber building 
tradition in California. These houses 
aim to demonstrate how material and 
labour can be saved by systematic 
modular coordination. The basic 42' 
module conforras to the standard size for 
manufactured sheet materials. 

Davies, Colin, High Tech Architecture. 
Rizzoli, International, Inc. 1988.146-7 
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NOTES 

1 Colin DaviBs, High Tech Architecturs (New York: Rizzoli, 
1988) p,6 

2 Ibid, p.7 

3 Ibid, p,9 

4 Ibid, p,10 

5 David A. Harris, Alvin E. Palmer, M. Susan Lewis, Ralph 
Gerdss, David L. Munson, Gsrshon MscklBr, Planning and 
Dssigning the Office Environment (New York: Van Nostrand 
Rsinhold Company, 1981) p.28-29 

6 I b i d p , 5 0 - 5 2 
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OFFICE BUILDÍNG F OTOTYPE 

The application of a series of systems 
to create a structure to mest ths nssds 
of a particular user. Limiting the 
building only to ths manipulation of the 
building panels. The other systems 
limited to the applications throughout 
the manipulating exterior panel system. 
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The drawings in respective order are: 

Entry and Envelope - Defining the 
placement of the exits and entries of 
the structure, also shows the actual 
positioning of the envslops. 

Structure - Showing the structural grid 
of ths particular layout of the chosen 
building scheme. 

Circulation - The placement of the 
primary circulation pattern within ths 
buiId ing. 

Composite - A layout of all the systems 
working together within the scheme, 

Axonometric - h. collection of all the 
chemes shown in oblique to show how the 

systems work together-



Front Elevation - The primary approach 
to the building. 

Rear elevation - The view of the 
secondary and sgress systems of ths 
structure. 

End Elevations - Visws of the building 
from the end approach. 

Section - The different level, and 
ceiling height c*';a-ges v-ithin the 
buiId ing. 

Building schemes - Showing of the 
optional building approaches and the 
different parking applications to be 
applied. The different building schemes 
to bs considsrsd, bs it sxtsnded or 
shortened. 

Panel Details - A smal1 reference of 
some of ths possibi1ities of the pansls 
which could be considsred to be applied 
^ •- the svstem. 



BUILDtNG 
1 ENTRY AND ENVELOPE 

2 STRUCTURE 

3 CIRCULATION 

4 COMPOSITE 

5 AXONOMETRIC 

6 FHONT ELEVATION 

7 REAR ELEVATION 

8 ENDELEVATION 

9 ENDELEVATION 

10 LONGITUDINAL SECTION 

BUILOING SCHEMES 
51 PARTIAL BUILDING 

52 L-SHAPED EXPANSION 

53 U-SHAPED EXPANSION 

54 FRONT BUILDING APPROACH 

55 REAR BUILDING APPROACH 

56 END BUILDING APPROACH 

PANEL DETAILS 
D1 MECHANICALLY OPERATED 

HORIZONTAL LOUVERS 

D2 MECHANICALLY OPERATED 

VERTICAL LOUVERS 

D3 SINGLE GLAZED 

D4 D0UBLEGLA2ED 

D5 FIXEDLOUVER 

D6 MOVEABLE HORIZONTAL WIND 

FLOW 

D7 SOLID 

D8 DOUBLE INSULATED 

D9 GLAZEDWINDOW 

D10SOLID 

D11 HORIZONTAL LOUVER 

D12 VERTICALLOUVER 

D13 HORIZONTAL SOLID W/ WINDOW 

D14 VERTICAL SOLID W/ WINDOW 

D15 CIRCULAR WINDOW 

D16 CIRCULJ1.R WINDOW W/ LOUVER 

D17 HORIZONTAL SHADE 

D18 VERTICALDIVIDER 

D19 PROJECTED BAY WINDOW 

D20 RECESSED BAY WINDOW 

021 PYRAMID SKYLIGHT 

D22 SHED SKYLIGHT 
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